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Coastal_ Carolina University dean elected vice 
president of South Carolina Academy of Science 

Valgene L. Dunham, dean of the School of 
Natural and Applied Sciences at Coastal 
Carolina University, has been elected vice 
president of the South Carolina Academy of . 
Science (SCAS). 

Founded in 1924, SCAS is a state-wide 
interdiscip!inary science organization designed 
to stimulate the creative abilities of science 
students and provide opportunities which 
promote the development of their talents. Its 
membership includes college and high school 
students, teachers, professors, scientists, 
institutions of higher education and financial 
institutions. Each year, SCAS sponsors an 

.annual meeting at which South Carolina 
cQllege and university faculty and students 
present research papers . The organization also 
sponsors the Junior Academy of Science for 

high school students and co-sponsors, with the 
Governor's Office and the South Carolina 
Commission on Higher Education, the 
Governor's Award for Excellence in Science. 

Dunham joined the Coastal faculty in 
1995. He earned a master's degree in general 
science in 1965 and a Ph.D. in botany in 
1969, both from Syracuse University in 
'Syracuse, N.Y. He also conducted post­
doctoral research from 1969 to 1973 at Purdue 
University. Prior to joining Coastal, Dunham 
was a professor of biology and head of the 
Department of Biology at Western Kentucky 
University in Bowling Green. He also served 
on the board of the Kentucky Academy of 
Science and was director of the Kentucky 
Junior Academy of Sc;ience from 1992 to 
1995. 
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Lifelong Learning program wins national honor 
Coastal's Lifelong Learning Society (LLS), a 

learning-in-retirement program designed for 
senior adults, has received the National Model 
Program Award for 1999 from the Network 
for Older Adult Learners of the Association for 
Continuing Higher Education (ACHE). 

Programs competing for the award are 
judged on the quality, innovation and scope of 
their offerings, according to Judy Fontana, 
director of senior and retiree programs in 
Coastal's Division of Extended Learning and 
Public Services. 

"Coastal's LLS program has been very 
successful in meeting the needs and interests of 
retirement-age adults in the surrounding area," 
said Fontana. LLS membership has increased 
from 112 in the fall of 1997 to 7 40 in the 

spring of 1999. To make it more convenient 
for people from all areas of the Grand Strand 
to participate, four extension sites were 
established, and in 1998, the Society House, 
an on-campus headquarters building with a 
state-of-the-art computer lab, opened. 

Fontana will officially accept the award at 
the national ACHE conference scheduled for 
November 1999 in Cincinnati. Coastal will 
host the 2000 ACHE annual conference in 
Myrtle Beach in October 2000. More than 
400 representatives from colleges and 
universities throughout the United States are 
expected to attend. 

For more information, contact Judy 
Fontana at extension 2673. 

Business students conduct .survey for Myrtle 
Beach Pelicans 

Results of a survey conducted by Coastal 
students at a Myrtle Beach Pelicans game 
indicate that fans of the new team are satisfied 
customers. 

Five students in Professor Darla Domke­
Damonte's business policy class surveyed 128 
spectators at the Pelicans' second game as part 
of a strategic plan the class prepared for the 
Pelicans organization. 

According to the survey, 
• respondents felt they received good · value for 
the cost involved (average score: 4.06 on a five.: 
point scale); 
• respondents expected to attend an average of 
11 of the season's 70 scheduled games; 
• 79 percent of the respondents were local 
residents; 
• respondents traveled an average of nine miles 
to attend the game; 
• 36. 7 percent of the respondents reported 
income of $40,000 or below; 

• 30 percent reported incomes between 
$40,000 and $60,000; 
• 18 percent of the respondents were retirees; 
and 
• 7 percent of the respondents have season 
tickets. 

Fans also were impressed by the cleanliness 
of the facilities and the "excellent" view from 
their seats, according to comments found in 
the surveys. 

The survey was conducted by Brian Baker, a 
senior marketing major from Easton, Pa.; 
Shannon Barry, a junior finance major from 
Fairfax, Va.; Brian Garman, a senior finance 
major from Hemingway, S.C.; Jason Sassatelli, 
a senior marketing major from Taylorville, Ill.; 
and Michelle Widman, a senior marketing 
major from Naperville, Ill. 

For more information, contact Domke­
Damonte, assistant professor of business, at 
extension 2129. 

Student leaders elected 
Students have been elected or appointed to 

leadership positions in Coastal's student 
government, student media and other student 
organizations for the 1999-2000 academic year. 

The following students have been elected to 
Coastal's Student Government Association 
(SGA): 
• Pete Green, senior biology major from 
Westminster, Md. - SGA president 
• Allison Farrar, junior marketing major from 
Brewerton, N.Y. - SGA vice president 
• Maegan Carsey, senior biology major from 
Mentor, Ohio - SGA treasurer 
• Allison Joslyn, junior elementary education 
major from Cranston, R.I. - SGA secretary 

The following students have been named 
editors of Coastal's publications: 
• Jen Coffin, senior English major from 
Annandale, Va. - editor of The Chanticleer, the 
student newspaper 
• Jennifer Karvetsky, junior English major from 
Hightstown, N.J. - editor of Archarios, the 
student art and literary magazine 
• Brophy Ringdahl, senior art studio major 
from Lincoln, Neb. - editor of Tempo, the 
student magazine 

The following students have been appointed 
to Coastal's Coastal Productions Board, which 
sponsors on-campus activities for students: 
• Heather Eason, senior management major 
from Murrells Inlet, S.C. - coordinator 
• Matthew Seluk, junior marketing major from 
Derry, N.H. - assistant coordinator 
• Christopher Johnson, junior marine science 
major from Huger, S.C. - assistant coordinator/ 
publicity 
• Brianne Meagher, junior political science 
major from Londonderry, N.H. - treasurer/ 
secretary 
• Coreen Lembo, junior elementary education 
major from Greenwood, S.C. - system/web 
administrator 
• Boris Menier, sophomore management major 
from Myrtle Beach, S.C. - publicity 

The following students have been appointed 
to Coastal's S.T.A.R. (Students Taking Active 
Responsibility): 
• Brian Behrens, senior marine science major 
from La Plata, Md. - co-coordinator 
• Michelle Ward, sophomore elementary 
education major from Trenton, N.J. - co­
coordinator 

Do You Know? 
One hundred eighty-five people from 15 

countries including Iceland, Australia, 
Japan and Sweden accessed the live 

broadcast of the May 1999 commencement 
ceremony on the World Wide Web. 

Source: Office of Information Technology Services 
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"Coastal Carolina People" section of On Campus. Information will be published 
following the presentation or activity. 
• Pusan Akman presented "Homotopy 
Gerstenhaber Algebras," an algebraic 
structure prominent in mathematical 
physics, at the American Mathematical 
Society in Buffalo, N .Y. on April 25. 

• Okay Akman presented "Statistical 
Inference Based on Weighted Distributions" 
at the University of Tennessee in Knoxville 
on April 9. 

• Kim Barth graduated from Leadership 
Grand Strand XVIII!. Sponsored by the 
Myrtle Beach Area Chamber of Commerce, 
the program is designed for individuals with 
demonstrated leadership abilities who want 
to increase their knowledge of the Myrtle 
Beach area and enhance their involvement in 
community activities. 

• Sharon Thompson's manuscript, "Body Size 
Beliefs and Weight Concerns Among Mothers 
and Their Adolescent Children," was recently 
published in the journal of Child and Family · 
Studies. Thompson also presented "Black and 
White Women's Attitudes Toward Being · 
Overweight" at the American Alliance for 
Health, Physical Education, Recreation and 
Dance National Convention and Exposition 
held in Boston on April 23. 

• Dennis Wiseman has been appointed by the 
South Carolina Board of Education to serve on 
the Professional Review Committee. The 
committee will monitor the accreditation 
process for teacher _education programs in the 
state and review on-site visit reports of both 
public and private institutions and make 
recommendations on accreditation to the Board 
of Education. 

Coastal employees honored 
Lula Dewitt and Sandy Williams have 

received two n ew awards established recently 
at Coastal Carolina University to recognize 
exceptional employees. They were honored in 
a ceremony at Coastal May 19. 

Dewitt, a staff member in Coastal's 
Department of Facilities Management, 
received the Staff Excellence Award for 
Support Staff. 

Dewitt "takes great pride in her work and 
goes far beyond the expectations of her job," 
said Coastal President Ron Ingle at the awards 
ceremony. She also was commended for her 
"positive attitude and spirit of teamwork while 
on the job." 

Sandra Williams, student services 
coordinator in Coastal's Wall School of 
Business Administration, received the Staff 
Excellence Award for Professional Staff. 

Williams, who coordinates student 

academic advisement in the Wall School of 
Business, was recognized for her efficiency, 
dedication and for the positive influence she 
has had on students, many of whom have been 
inspired to complete their education as a result 
of her encouragement and advice, according to 
Ingle. 

The new awards will be presented annually. 

Coastal graduate named Outstanding Physical 
Education Major of the Year 

William F. McQueen, a recent Coastal 
Carolina University graduate of Galivants 
Ferry, has been named Coastal's Outstanding 
Physical Education Major of the Year by-the 
National Association for Sport and Physical 
Education (NASPE). 

The award recognizes outstanding students 
majoring in physical education or sport from 
colleges and universities throughout the 
country that have professional preparation 
programs. Only one student from each 
institution is recognized each year. 

McQueen graduated magna cum laude 
from Coastal with a bachelor's degree in 
physical education in May 1999. He was a 

member of Phi Eta Sigma, an honor society for 
physical education majors, and the Physical 
Education Students Association. McQueen 
served as assistant varsity coach for soccer and 
football at local high schools and was the . 
coordinator of the county Special Olympics 
track and field events. 

More than 300 students from around the 
country were honored at a reception during 
the 114th Annual Convention of the 
American Alliance for Health, Physical 
Education, Recreation and Dance 
(MHPERD) in Boston in April. NASPE is 
the largest of the six associations affiliated with 
MHPERD. 

-··-- ---·-····--·---········------------------------------t 

Information sessions about bachelor's 
degree program for adults planned 

Coastal offers an information session 
outlining a unique degree program which 
enables adults to earn a Bachelor's of Arts in 
Interdisciplinary Studies degree (BAIS). The 
program is designed especially for individuals 
who need a bachelor's degree in order to 
compete for better jobs, have a college 
background but wish to obtain a degree, need 
to arrange classes around work schedules, have 
long-range plans for attending graduate school, 
or are interested in enhancing communication 
skills. 

Information sessions outlining the BAIS 
program requirements will be held Thursday, 
June 24 and Thursday, Aug. 5 in the Wall 

School of Business Building 118 at 6: 15 p.m. 
The BAIS degree at Coastal is a structured 

but flexible program that allows individuals to 
design a degree incorporating prior education 
and work experiences while addressing career 
aspirations. Courses are available through a 
combination of day, evening and independent 
distance learning classes in order to 
accommodate the diverse schedules and 
educational needs of adult learners. 

To register for an information session, 
contact Coastal's Division of Extended 
Learning and Public Services at extension 
2093; e-mail, lindaf@coastal.edu. 
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Coastal offers summer 
youth programs 

Supersonic Summer Youth Programs, a 
series of summer education programs designed 
for students age nine to 15, is being offered 
during June and July 1999 at Coastal. The 
program features classes on computer 
technology, foreign language, ecology, writing 
skills and musical theater. Sponsored by 
Coastal's Division of Extended Learning and 
Public Services, all classes will be held at the 
Society House on the Coastal campus. 

Most courses are held on four consecutive 
days. Half-day courses are $65 per student and 
full-day courses are $120. Two are more 
students from the same family receive a 
10 percent discount. 

For more information or to register, call 
extension 2665 or visit the Web site at 
www.coastal.edu/learn. 

The following courses will be offered: 

Computers for Kids (Ages nine to 15) 
These courses are designed to help students 
develop practical computer skills. Students 
who complete all five courses will earn a 
certificate. 
• Keyboarding: Typing the Correct Way 
June 14 to 17; 8:30 a.m. to noon; $65 
• Keyboarding: Typing the Correct Way 
June 14 to 17; 1 to 4:30 p.m.; $65 
• Windows and Microsoft Word- July 5 to 8; 
8:30 a.m. to noon; $65 
• Windows and Microsoft Word 
July 12 to 15; 1 to 4:30 p.m.; $65 
• Internet Research Skills and PowerPoint 
July 5 to 8; 1 to 4:30 p.m.; $65 
• Internet Research Skills and PowerPoint 
July 12 to 15; 8:30 a.m. to noon.; $65 

Spanish Language and Culture 
Learn the basics of the Spanish language, 
culture, customs, food, music and more. 
• June 14 to 17; 8:30 a.m . to noon; $65 
• June 21 to 24; 1 to 4:30 p.m.; $65 

Picture Peifect: Photography for Kids 
Learn creative photography techniques used 
by professionals. Visit Conway's historic 
RiverWalk and the Playcard Environmental 
Educational Center for location shooting. 
Students must bring their own 35 mm · 
camera; film and developing will be provided. 
• July 5 to 8; 8:30 a.m. to noon; $65 
• July 12 to 15; 1 to 4:30 p.m.; $65 

-
Foreign Language Sampler 
Get a head start on learning a foreign language 
with this class, which offers a sampling of 
French, Spanish and German. Learn basic 
phrases as wellasculture and geography. 
• July 12 to 15; 8:30 a.m. to noon; $65 

Wet and Wild Ecology 
Visit area rivers, marshes and swamps in this 
hands-on field study of the marine life, 
animals and vegetation found in this region. 
• July 19 to 22; 8:30 a.m. to 4:30 p.m.; $120 

Biology and Technology 
Spend time in the field and in the lab. Includes 
a deep-sea trip on the "Explorer" and a visit to 
the Ripley's Aquarium. Use the microscope to 
discover the hidden life in ocean and pond 
water. 
• June 21 to 24; 8:30 a.m . to 4:30 p.m.; $120 
• June 28 to July l; 8:30 a.m. to 4:30 p.m.; $120 

Young Author's Camp 
Led by local authors and university professors, 
learn to .write short stories and poetry. For 
inspiration, trips to Bull Island and the 
Franklin G. Burroughs-Simeon B. Chapin Art 
Museum will be provided. 
• July 19 to 22; 8:30 a.m. to 4:30 p.m.; $120 
• July 26 to 29; 8:30 a.m. to 4:30 p.m.; $120 

continued on page 4 ... 
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Coastal students present papers at national conference 
Thirty-six Coastal students presented 

scholarly papers at the National Conference on 
Undergraduate Research (NCUR) held at the 
University of Rochester in Rochester, N .Y. in 
April. Students and faculty from .more than 
200 colleges and universities in the United 
States participated in the conference, an 
annual event designed 
to enrich 
undergraduate 
teaching and 
learning by 
giving students 
firsthand 
experience m 
the process of 
scholarly 
exploration 
and discovery. 

Conference 
presenters are 
selected on 
the basis of 
abstracts of their 
research 
submitted four 
months in advance 
of the conference. 

The following 
Coastal stud en ts 
gave presentations: 
• Jeanette R. 
Adams, a senior 
English _major 
from 
Lexington 
Park, Md., 
presented 
"The 
Marrow 
of 
Tradition: 
Charles W. 
Chestnutt's Literary Defiance and Racial 
Unification"; 
• Kimberly Bowman, a senior mathematics 
major from Conway, S.C.; Carla M. Booth, 
senior mathematics major of Conway, S.C.; 
• Shanna L. Hanks, senior mathematics 
major of Myrtle Beach, S.C.; and Tennille 
Hooks, senior elementary education major of 
Loris, S.C., presented "Learning Styles: 
Multiple Intelligences and Academic 
Achievement of High School Students"; 
• Christina Brown, senior biology major from 
Myrtle Beach, S.C., presented "Crystal 

Structure and Solution Phase Equilibria of 
(Nitro) (Pyridyl) Cobalt (III) 
Tetraphenylporphyrin Derivatives"; 
• Wendy Burd, junior biology major of 
Jefferson, Md., presented "Examining Genetic 
Diversity among Populations of Tillandsia 

usneoides through DNA 
Fingerprinting"; 
• Carrie Burdick, senior marine 
science major from Conway, 

S.C., presented ''An Investigation 
of Student Performance and 

Classroom Seating Habits"; 
• Barbara Castellion, . . . 

semor manne science 
major from Garden 

City, S.C., presented 
"The Uptake and 

Release of 
Suspended and 

Dissolved 
Constituents by the 

American Oyster, Crassostrea 
virginica, as a Function of 
Flow Velocity"; 
• Jennifer Ewald, senior 
marine science major from 
Annapolis, Md., presented 

"Effects of Warm/Cold Southern 
Oscillation Events on the 
Formation of Atlantic 
Hurricanes"; 
• Jeffrey Farley, senior English 
major of Myrtle Beach, S.C., 
presented "From Legba and Eshu 
to Brer Rabbit: Trickster as 

Archetype"; 
• Karen Hatch, senior 
mathematics major of Myrtle 
Beach, S.C., and Adnan Alie, 

senior marketing major of 
Conway, S.C., presented 

"Understanding Non-Linear 
Dynamical System via Bifurcation 

Diagrams"; 
• Paula King, senior English major of Conway, 
S.C., presented "The Self at the End of The 
Rainbow";· 
• ·wendy Kutz, senior biology major of Tiffin, 
Ohio, presented "Genetic Diversity in the 
Epiphytic Orchid Epidendrum conopseum"; 
• Stephanie Lookadoo, from Conway, S.C., 
presented "Standard versus Nonstandard 
English: What Should be Taught in the 
Classrooms?"; 
• Angie Merrow, senior chemistry major 

- . -----------------------------------, 
Y2K from community perspective is subject of 
CCU dialogue 

''A Healthy Community's Approach to 
Y2K" will be the subject of a luncheon and 
informal dialogue Wednesday, June 9, from 
11 a.m. to 1 p.m. at Coastal Carolina 
University. The dialogue, sponsored by 
Coastal's Center for Education and 
Community and the Community Coalition of 
Horry County, is free and open to the public, 
but reservations are required. 

"Concerns about the Year 2000, popularly 
known as Y2K, offer great opportunities for 
learning what we will need for living in the 
21st century," said Sally Z. Hare, director of 
the Center for Education and Community. 
"What began as a technical problem has 
evolved into a social, political and economic 
problem. Some people are responding with 
panic. Some are responding in the spirit of 
cooperation and collaboration." 

Clips from the videoconference "Common 
Sense, Common Ground: Preparing for Y2K," 
produced by the Northwest Regional 
Facilitators of Spokane, Wash., will be shown 
during the session. Discussion topics will 

include the roles of education, business and 
faith in relation to Y2K. Persons attending the 
seminar will be encouraged to hold a similar 
dialogue in their own communities in July. 

Call 349-2678 to reserve a seat for the 
event, which will be 
held in Coastal's 
Admissions Building, 
room 003. The 
public also is 
invited to 
attend a 
general 
meeting o( the 
Community 
Coalition 
immediately 
following 
the 
dialogue. 
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from Horseheads, N.Y., and Audur 
Sveinsdottir, senior marine science major of 
Myrtle Beach, S.C., presented "Raman and 
Surface-enhanced Raman Spectroscopy in the 
Situ Monitoring of Environmental Endocrine 
Disrupters (EEDs)"; 
• Brian Milan, senior marine science major 
from Loraine, Ohio, presented ''An Intertidal 
Mesocosm to Test Bottom Type Preferences of 
Three Motile Estuarine Species"; 
• Jill Norris, senior early childhood education 
major from Conway, S.C.; Melissa Butler, 
senior early childhood education major from 
Mullins, S.C.; Ryan Kaiser, senior early 
childhood education major from Glenview, 
Ill.; and Kimberly Simpson, senior early 
education major of Myrtle Beach, S.C., 
presented "The Effective Teacher: Managing 
the Classroom, a Oiualitative Analysis"; 
• Terasa Pauquette, junior secondary 
education major from Middle Granville, N.Y., 
presented "Scavenging Preferences of the 
Ghost Crab Ocypode quadrata"; 
• Heather Powell, junior psychology major of 
Princeton, W.Va., presented "The Augustinian 
Meditative Process as used by Flannery 
O'Connor in her Short Story Revelation"; 
• Evan Robertson, senior marine science major 
from Poquoson, Va., presented "Correlation of 
Atlantic Tropical Cyclone and Gulf Stream 
Ri " ngs; 
• Margaret Santee, senior English major of 
Conway, S.C., presented "In Search of a 
Name: European Immigration from 1892 to 
1924"; 
• Ryan Shelley, senior English major from 
Conway, S.C., presented "ltalo Calvino's If on 
a Winters Night a Traveler. The Conventional 
Dilemma of the Unconventional Novel"; 
• Marcio Stelato, junior biology major of 
Myrtle Beach, S.C., presented "Clonal 
Diversity in Different Aged Populations of 
Uniola paniculata Examined with Random 
Amplified Polymorphic DNA Markers"; 
• Hansel Varn, sophomore English major of 
Murrells Inlet, S.C., presented "Gilgamesh and 
Enkidu Compared to a Set of Friends from 
Babylon 5, Star Trek and Star ~rs"; 
• Deborah Wardell, senior education major of 
Flanders, N.J.; Lesley Fulton, senior early 
childhood education major from Andrews, 
S.C.; John Niles, a senior early childhood 
education major from Conway, S.C.; and Lisa 
Pascal, senior early childhood education major 
of Gilbertsville, Ohio, presented "Classroom 
Management: Beliefs of Preservice Teachers 
and Classroom Teachers Concerning 
Classroom Management Styles"; 
• Michael Wetz, senior marine science major 
of Lowell, Ohio, presented "Seasonal and 
Spatial Variation within the Microzooplankton 
Community of North Inlet Estuary, S.C."; and 
• Lauren Wetzell, senior marine science major 
of Midlothian, Va., presented "Sediment 
Dispersal Nearshore Myrtle Beach, South 
Carolina." 

A note of appreciation 

"Thank you for all the thoughtful 
expressions of sympathy at the 

time of my father's death. It was 
comforting to know that my family 

was in your thoughts." 

John Idoux 



... continued from page 2 

Research and Writing 
Explore the world of on-line information and 
library research . Learn to search the Internet 
for library catalogues, full text books, articles 
and Web sites. Also learn quick and easy 
writing tips. 
• June 14 to 17; 1 to 4:30 p.m.; $65 

Musical Theater for Kids 
In this three-week camp, learn acting and 
dance techniques, set design, props and make­
up. Participants will stage a real show for 
family and friends as a finale. No experience 
necessary. 
• July 12 to 30; 8:30 a.m. to 4:30 p.m.; $295 

New I-Series Saving 
Bond available 

The kick-off of this year's Savings Bond 
drive brings with it the opportunity to 
purchase a new type of savings bond by 
payroll deduction. The new bond, called an "I 
Bond," is different from other savings bonds 
in two significant ways. 

First, it is indexed against-inflation so that 
the rate of return is never lower than the rate 
of inflation. The bond is guaranteed to earn 
the inflation rate as determined by the 
Consumer Price Index plus another 
percentage as determined every six months 
by the Department of the Treasury. From 
November 1998 through April 1999, for 
example, the inflation rate was 1. 72 percent 
and the designated percentage above that for I 
Bonds was 3.3 percent. The total interest 
earned by I bonds for the first six months of 

ownership was 5.05 percent. 
The second difference in the new I Bond is 

that the purchase value is the same as the face 
value of the bond. If you purchase a $50 
bond, you buy it with $50 of contribution. 
The full $50 then accrues interest at the 
inflation indexed rate from the first day of 
purchase. Series EE Bonds are purchased at 
hcrlf the face value with the face value being 
the bonds projected worth at maturation. 

For more information on participation in 
U.S. Savings Bonds through payroll 
deduction you may contact Tim Wert in the 
Office of Human Resources and Equal 
Opportunity. To enroll in the program you 
may stop by the Payroll Office. There is a new 
Web site on savings bonds which posts 
current interest rates and other valuable 
information. It is www.savingsbonds.gov. 

- - ,_ -- - -------------

Coastal students inducted into national 
foreign language honor society 

Seventeen students have been inducted 
into Coastal's Gamma Psi chapter of Alpha 
Mu Gamma at a ceremony April 7. 

.Alpha Mu Gamma is a national foreign 
language honor society that recognizes 
achievement in the study of foreign language. 
Initiates must have made two As beyond the 
101 level in the same language, maintain a 
3.0 GPA and be recommended by an 
instructor of the language. 

The students and their studied language 
are: 
• Wade A. Beard (Spanish), junior art studio 
and psychology major from Andrews, S.C.; 
• Monica Brisbon (Spanish), sophomore 
accounting major from Green Sea, S.C.; 
• Apryl Dunkle (Spanish), senior Biology 
major from Dayton, Ohio; 
• Anna Maria Ford (Spanish), post-graduate 
from Pawleys Island, S.C.; 
• Kelly Moran (French), junior marine science 
major from West Mifflin, Penn.; 
-Cindy Smicker (French), senior applied 

mathematics major from Allentown, Penn.; 

• Sandra K. Harrill (Spanish), senior psychology 
major from Myrtle Beach, S.C.; 
• Karen F. Hayes (Spanish), junior 
interdisciplinary studies major from Murrells 
Inlet, S.C.; 
• Heather D. Hopson (German), junior applied 
mathematics major from Aynor, S.C.; 
• Amber McArthur (Spanish), senior 
elementary education major from Aynor, S.C.; 
• Donna Powali (French), continuing education 
student from Myrtle Beach, S.C.; 
• Regina A. Rudolph (Spanish), junior marine 
science major from Myrtle Beach, S.C.; 
• Matthew N. Sexton (Spanish), sophomore 
marketing major from Columbia, Md.; 
• Treda Smith (German), senior marine science 
major from Petersburg, Va.; 
• Melanie J. Viegas (Spanish), senior sociology 
major from Myrtle Beach, S.C.; 
• Lori Zaworski (Spanish), senior marine 
science major from Myrtle Beach, S.C. and 
• Heather West (Spanish), senior dramatic arts 
major from North Myrtle Beach, S.C. 

Learn on line: computer classes for teens 
Online classes for middle and high school 

age students, ages 13 to 17, will be offered 
during the summer months through a 
program designed by Coastal Carolina 
University's Division of Extended Learning 
and Public Services. "Supersonic Summer 
Online Computer Classes" give students an 
opportunity to develop and improve their 
computer skills without leaving home. Three 
six-week sessions wHl be offered beginning 
June 9, July 14 and Aug. 11 with two lessons 
per week on Wednesdays and Fridays. 

Lessons are posted on the World Wide 
Web. Students retrieve the lessons and 
complete them at their own pace. 
Each course comes with an 
online orientation session, and 
lessons are supplemented by 
interactive 
quizzes, 
assignments, 
tutorials and 
online discussion 
areas which are · 
monitored by the 
· nstructor. 

Classes include: 
Intro to the Internet: 
Surfing the Web the 
Cool Way; Creating Web 
Pages: Making Kickin' Web 
Pages; Advanced Web Pages: 
Taking It to the Next Level; 
Creating Web Graphics: Cool Designs; 

Windows File and Disk Management: Get 
That Computer Organizes; Keyboarding: 
Typing the Real Way; Intro to PC 
Troubleshooting: All About Computer Guts; 
Intro to PowerPoint: Making a Slammin' 
Presentation. 

The cost to enroll is $55 for one class; $99 
for two classes; and $ 145 for three classes. For 
more information or to register, call 349-2665 
or visit the Web site at www.coastal.edu/learn. 

Coastal students take home six first place prizes in business competition 
Six Coastal business students each earned 

first place in a state-level annual competition 
sponsored by Phi Beta Lambda, a national 
organization of business students, held in Rock 
Hill, S.C., on April 24. 
• Marc Evangelista, a junior finance major 
from Ocean City, N.J., won first place in the 
marketing section of the competition. 
• Jayme O'Black, a junior accounting major 
from Murrells Inlet, S.C., won first place in 

the job interview section. 
• Austin Rogers, a sophomore marketing major 
from Columbia, S.C., won first place in the 
business communication section. 
•· Ginny Sedlack, a senior acc~unting major 
from Surfside Beach, S.C., won first place in 
the accounting section. 
• Tiffany Travis, a senior finance major from 
Myrtle Beach, S.C., won first place in the 
finance section. 
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• Wendy Ware, a senior management major 
from Greenville, S.C., won first place in the 
information management section. 

Some of the students will participate in the 
national Phi Beta Lambda competition in 
Chicago in July 1999. 

For more information, contact Greg Krippel, 
assistant professor of accounting in Coastal's 
Wall School of Business, at extension 2643. 
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Campus Calendar 
June 
M•7 
• Summer hours of operation begin 

for administrative offices. 
• Intermediate Excel 

2 to 4 p.m., Society House. Carol Lane 
• Classes begin for Summer I and Summer 

classes 

Tu•8 
• Excel Charts and Graphs 

2 to 4 p.m., Society House 
Carol Lane 

Th• 10 
• Intermediate Access Report Design 

9:30 to 11 :30 a.m., Society House 
Carol Lane 

Tu• 15 
• Orientation for freshmen students 

All day. campus 
Pat Singleton-\loung/Diane Wilson 

W•16 
• Orientation for freshmen students 

All day. campus 
Pat Singleton-Young/Diane Wilson 

Tu•22 
• Orientation for freshmen students 

All day. campus 
Pat Singleton-Young/Diane Wilson 

On Campus 

W•23 
• Orientation for freshmen students 

All day. campus 
Pat" Singleton-Young/Diane Wilson 

Th•24 
• Bachelor of Arts in Interdisciplinary 

Studies (B.A.I.S.) Information Session 
6:15 to 8 p.m., WALL 118 
Linda Ford 

• Orientation for transfer students 
All day. campus 
Pat Singleton-Young/Diane Wilson 

F • 25 
• Board of Trustees meeting 

9 a.m., Wall Board Room 
Chyrel Stalvey 

July 
M•5 
• Independence Day Holiday 

no classes, administrative offices closed 

Th•8 
• Last day of classes for Summer I classes 

M• 12 
• Classes begin for Summer II classes 

On Campus is published biweekly on Monday by the Office of Marketing Communications . 
Items to be included should be submitted to the Office of Marketing Communications in 
SNGL 204 by noon the Monday before publication, unless otherwise listed. • On Campus publication dares are as follows: 

Publication date: 

Monday, July 12 
Monday, August I 6 

Deadline to submit information: 

Tuesday, July 6 
Monday, August 9 

~ 
COASTAL CAROLINA 

UNIVERSITY 

The next issue of On Campus will be published Monday, July 12; the deadline to submit information is Tuesday, July 6 at noon. 
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Campus Dining 
Summer dining hall hours 

Hours of operation for The Cafe and CINO · 
Grille will be adjusted for the summer months. 
The following schedule may be subject to change. 

The CINO Grille 
• Summer I and Summer II 
{Monday, June 7 through Thursday, August 12) 
Monday through Thursday: 11 a.m. to 2 p.m. 

The Cafe 
• Open only during scheduled camps. 
Call 347-8922 for hours of operation. 

-----

Birthdays 
June 
7 Lill Heit 

Roy Moye 
8 Bernard Burroughs 

Stella Cooper 
Constance Edwards 

11 Anne Denbow-Gilbert 
Stephanie Freeman 
Don Millus 
Joseph Winslow 

13 Sandy Mishoe 
14 David Hackney 

Betsy Puskar 
15 Lawrence Altman 

Dennis Roakes 
Robin Edwards Russell 
Robin Turner 

17 Danny Fleming 
Christopher Johnson 
Janice Schwartz 

18 Charles Wright 
19 Jacqueline Deda 

Chyrel Stalvey 
20 John Beard 
21 Jan Blakey 

Micheline Brown 
Danielle Eiler 
Elizabeth Keller 

22 Linda Carmichael 
Jody Davis 

23 Tina Rathbun 
24 Audrey Garland 
27 Bobby Norris 
28 Karen Ramsey 

Michelle Zmich 
30 Tara Saville 

July 
1 Linda Knight 
3 Don Clement 
4 OlcayAkman 

Gregory Cole 
Randall Mishoe 

6 Tommy Lovett 
Gary Stegall 

7 Richard Goldberg 
8 Chastity Comoroski 

Debbie Conner 
9 Tyrone Smith 
10 Doug Bell 
11 Missy Kinder 
12 Patricia Brennan 

Kim Weaver 
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